 HEARING MINUTES

TERRY ST. CLAIR REQUEST TO REZONE THREE (3) LAKEFRONT LOTS FOR THE POW WOW LAKESIDE ESTATES
MAY 10, 2006
THOSE PRESENT:



THOSE ABSENT:
Terry L. St. Clair, President

Michael Miscoe

Charles McCauley
P. Scott Moore
John Walters
Bryan Bozovich

Patricia Dewar

Barry S. Lichty, Mayor

Theresa L. Weyant, Borough Secretary

David S. Dickey, Solicitor

Harry Huzsek, Superintendent

Visitors – Keith Perl, Sandy Upor, Robert and Wendy Wilkerson, David and Karin Gwin, Paul and Anita Brodt, Judy Emerick, Don McFarland, Brenda Wasson, Kathy Moore, Robert Pyle, Albert Diehl, Don Reed, Fred Jones, and Mary Carey.


The hearing was called to order at 6:32 P.M. by Barry S. Lichty, Mayor.

Secretary reported that at the April 12, 2006, regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Planning Commission, the Commission was presented with a petition from Terry St. Clair for a rezoning classification on three (3) lakefront lots for the Pow Wow Lakeside Estates, which is adjacent to the Shawnee Subdivision, from Commercial Recreational Hotel to R-1 Single Family Residential.  
The Planning Commission has submitted a letter recommending that Borough Council approve the rezoning of these three lakefront lots for the Pow Wow Lakeside Estates.

Attorney Dickey noted that a Public Hearing was scheduled to hear any testimony or accept any written testimony on this request.  The hearing was advertised in the Somerset Daily American on April 26, 2006 and May 3, 2006.   Notice was also sent to the Somerset County Planning Commission for their comments, to date no comments were received.
Secretary reported that notices of the hearing were sent by Certified Mail to       St. Clair Resort Development, LLC, and John Oliver.  The property was also posted on April 27, 2006 by Fred Jones, Zoning Officer and the Borough Office also had a notice posted on the front door on April 25, 2006.

Secretary stated that she received written comments from Robert and Wendy Wilkerson and that each member of Council was provided with a copy.
At this time, the Mayor asked Mr. St. Clair to review his development proposal for the Lodge Development.

   
1.
Pow Wow Lakeside Estates – This would be three (3) ¾ acre lakefront lots with 100’ of Lake Frontage.

  
2.
Kickapoo Lakeview Estates – This would consist of 5 (4 plexus of townhouses to be known as Tunica, Chicora, Waccamaw, Cocopa, and Santee)


3.
Tiwa Estates – This would consist of five (5) 5 acres lots.
Mr. Wilkerson questioned as to how the three lakefront lots fit into the current boating ordinance?  Currently, all property owners are entitled to 1 boat license, so with the new subdivision, all the property and condominium owners will also be entitled to a boat license.

Mr. Wilkerson stated that he has an issue with any proposed subdivision which would increase the number of boats on the lake not with general subdivisions or with developments.  Lichty stated that Council has that same concern and they want to continue to control the amount of boats which are on the lake.  In the original agreement from 1973 with Indian Lake Borough and Indian Lake Development, the Borough is only allowed to issue 1,500 boat licenses.  In 2004 a total of 1,194 licenses were issued and in 2005 1,203 licenses were issued.  

Mr. Gwin would like Council to develop a plan for the density of boats on the lake, i.e. safety issue, environmental impact, etc.
Mr. Wilkerson stated that the proposed condominium units are entitled to a boat license.  The condominium units are lakefront so therefore, they are entitled to a boat license but they aren’t necessarily entitled to docking space?  St. Clair stated that the original deed to the Lodge property states that they shall have the full and complete right to construct and operate boat rental and boat rental docking on the aforesaid 1000’ frontage at the Indian Lake Lodge and that the full and complete right unto Indian Lake Development Corporation, its successors and assigns, to the use of the boat licenses assigned to said Indian Lake Lodge property is retained.
Mr. Gwin asked St. Clair as to how many boat docks he is planning on constructing on the 1000’ of frontage?  St. Clair stated that approximately 30 to 50 boat rental docking spaces will be constructed.  
The hearing was adjourned at 7:58 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. Weyant

Borough Secretary
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